
Dr. Roger E. Ison 

 
Loveland, Colorado 80537  

November 18th, 2019 

The Honorable Ajit Pai 

Chairman, Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street SW 

Washington, DC 20554 

Dear Mr. Pai, 

I am writing to endorse the application of John Fogle, a member of City Council of Loveland, Colorado, 

for a position on the Intergovernmental Advisory Committee of the FCC. 

I worked with Councilor Fogle for almost six years in our community’s efforts to bring fiber-optic 

broadband services to Loveland. The construction of our network is now underway, and John continues 

to support and advice City Council on this project.  

My role as a citizen-supporter of the project was primarily informative, analytical and persuasive. John 

contributed both through his public advocacy, and by staying informed as a representative on the 

National League of Cities’ Information, Technology and Communications Advisory Committee for the 

past five-and-a-half years. John attended almost every meeting of that advisory committee, and brought 

a national perspective back to all of us here in Loveland. 

I will add that having worked continuously and extremely closely with John on the broadband project, I 

know that he is an all-in, active, committed public servant. Loveland’s Council was divided for a long 

time about whether to proceed, and I credit John Fogle for working with the City Manager and other 

Council members to get to Yes. He is informed and effective, and always searches for solutions that 

advance community goals by satisfying the diverse interests that are represented in our City Council. 

I am confident that John would be an excellent IAC member and contributor. I hope you will consider 

both his experience and his effectiveness when deciding who should be appointed to the IAC this cycle. 

With kind regards, 

Roger Ison 


